IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN TUESDAY, APRIL 5, 1983

Present: Chairman John E. Murray, Anne W. Donald and Myron J. Fox.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been fulfilled, the meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. in the library of the Lincoln-Sudbury Regional High School by Chairman Murray.

Welch Letter - CATV

Concerning the Board's request of April 4, Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson distributed copies of a letter to Frederick Welch responding to his communication of March 25. This letter was signed by Selectmen Donald and Murray only, as Selectman Fox was not involved in the initial CATV selection process.

Sherman Bridge - Post Weight Limits

In accordance with a March 11, 1983, communication from the State Office of Transportation and Construction, Department of Public Works, and on recommendation by Town Counsel's office, conveyed to the Selectmen through the Executive Secretary, it was on motion by Selectman Donald unanimously

VOTED: That Sherman Bridge be posted on the Sudbury side for weight limits as rated by the Massachusetts Department of Public Works, in accordance with Chapter 851 of the Acts of 1974, and to request the Highway Surveyor to procure and install the necessary sign.

(A copy of the State's communication and the Board's vote will be forwarded to the Wayland Selectmen and the Department of Public Works.)

Earth Week

It was on motion by Selectman Donald unanimously

VOTED: To sign a proclamation designating the week of May 8 = 15 as Sudbury Earth Week and designating the weekend of May 14/15 for Spring Cleanup.

Use of Community Signs

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated April 1, 1983, from the Sudbury-Wayland Lions Club requesting the use of the community signs for the dates April 23-28 and another communication dated March 31, 1983, from Francis Publicover, Chairman of the Our Lady of Fatima Flea Market Committee, requesting use of said signs for two weeks, April 23 through May 6 and again on May 15 for one day.

During discussion, Selectman Fox expressed his opinion that annual election notices should be placed on the Town Common just prior to election day; he agreed with the Selectmen's prior policy that no signs should be posted there with this one exception.

IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN TUESDAY, APRIL 5, 1983 Page 2

Executive Secretary Richard E. Thompson suggested that the Board address this concern prior to next year's annual election.

At the conclusion of discussion it was on motion by Selectman Fox unanimously VOTED: To authorize the use of the community signs, located at the Routes 20 and 117 Fire Stations, as follows:

- by the Sudbury-Wayland Lions Club from Saturday, April 23 through Thursday, April 28; and
- by Our Lady of Fatima from Friday, April 29 through Sunday, May 8 and on Sunday, May 15, both subject to Sign Review Board approval.

It was noted that the community signs would be used to advertise Spring Cleanup Monday, May 9 through Saturday, May 14.

(Sign Review Board approval was granted on all of the above signs, the following day, April 6th.)

Hammel Proposal - Loring School

The Selectmen confirmed their meeting with Laury Hammel, Wednesday, April 6, at 7:30 p.m. to discuss his proposal for the use of Loring School.

Article 5 - Budget

The Board discussed various line items which were to be held and the reasons for the same. It was noted that all motions pertaining to the budget would be made by the Finance Committee.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.

Attest:	
	Richard E. Thompson
	Executive Secretary-Clerk